
Launceston Primary School Build Update from Kier 

March 2024 

Works are progressing very well on site with the completion of the first-floor 

slab and the fixing of the roof deck.  

The ground floor slab will also be complete by the end of next week weather 

permitting.  

The perimeter drainage system has continued to be installed, and all the 

below slab drainage connections have been installed within the building. 

The steel frame will start to be encased with fire board shortly, and the 

external walls will also start in the next 2 weeks.  

Over the coming couple of months, the roofing will be completed, and the 

external walls will also be completed. This will allow following trades such as 

mechanical and electrical to start work within the new building. Currently the 

works are still on track to be complete in December 2024. 

Some update pictures below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


